
Year End, New Beginning 
We finished 2024 with our photos with 

Santa event. This year we were pleased 

to work with Forest Hills Apartments and 

hold it in their clubhouse (2023 was 

hosted at the Villas of Fox Hollows  

clubhouse). We are happy to have good 

working relationships with both  

apartment complexes in our Association 

and encourage their residents to enjoy 

the benefits of our community. 

Thanks to Jessy, Jim and Paula as part of 

the social committee and other board 

members who assisted with this event. 

Hard to believe, but we are already  

looking forward to planning our  

Easter event! If you would like to be  

involved in the planning and  

execution of social events, contact 

comms@foresthillspoa.com and we will 

contact you. 
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Save the Date! 

Saturday, 4/12, Noon—2:00  - Easter Event 

Sat. & Sun., 5/17 & 18, 8am—2pm —  

Community Garage Sale 

Saturday, 8/2, 5:00  - Block Party 

Meetings/Board of Trustees  

The Annual Meeting of the Members 
was held on, January 18. 

We covered what the board  
accomplished this past year and what 
the board and residents would like to 
set as goals for the upcoming year. The 
presentation is available online at our 
website under the “Newsletters” section. 

The 3 board members up for re-election 
were re-elected. 

The board meets monthly; on the 3rd 
Tuesday of each month. The main  

function of the board is to (in short)  
govern and maintain the property and 
regulate the expenditure of funds.  

It is not necessary to be on the board to 
help the board achieve its goals or be 
on a committee. The main committees 
are; Pools, Social and Landscaping. 

In addition to volunteering to do  
certain tasks, the biggest thing members 
can do to assist the board is to provide 
us with contact information for specific 
vendors. For jobs that can not be  
handled by volunteers, we need to get 

multiple quotes to help us make the 
best decision. Direct referrals are better 
than general searches. 

References/Vendors needed: 

•  Asphalt companies 

•  Tilework 

• Plumbing 

• Cement 

• Excavation 

• Tree—remove/install 

 

From Our President 

Dear Residents and Neighbors, 

 WOW, another year has passed, and If you are anything like me, you are tired of the cold weather, ready for warm 
weather, and spending time at our pools. It was undoubtedly a busy 2024, both personally and as a board. Your board has 
worked diligently to balance the budget and maintain the services to the development. Your board wants to ensure you know 
the approved 2025 fiscal year budget posted on the community website (www.foresthillspoa.com) and published in this  
newsletter. We also want to inform you that we ended 2024 in the “black” and have projected for 2025 the ability, albeit small, 
to begin to establish a much-needed capital reserve. Note in our annual assessment invoice, included in this mailing, we are 
able to maintain the 2025 yearly assessment level with prior years. This was a testament to our unwavering commitment to 
keeping the fees affordable. The members should also know that the annual assessments have not been raised in 8 years.  
Rising costs have affected the POA as it has affected all of us at home. Increasing the 2026 fees by $30 is necessary due to  
rising insurance costs, inflation, aging infrastructure, and unexpected repairs. This increase is essential to ensure the common 
areas remain well-maintained and property values stay stable, benefiting all residents. Volunteering your time and talents can 
reduce the need for outside services, thus saving money, so stay tuned for a list of 2025 projects. 

 We value your input and encourage you to share your concerns or suggestions with us. 

Thank you all for your continued support, and I wish you all a safe and healthy year. 

Sincerely, 
Ken Sauers 

Scheduled Board Meetings: 

February 18, 6:30 pm — St. Ambrose Campus, John Paul II Room 

March 18 & April 15 — Time and Location TBD, check website 

https://foresthillspoa.com/
https://www.foresthillspoa.com
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Invoices — 2025 Invoices are included in this mailing. If we have your email  address, it was emailed to you. The due date is 

3/15/2025. Residents can pay dues by check or electronically via free bank transfer. If you need your invoice emailed again in  

order to pay electronically, please contact Lisa at: treasurer@foresthillspoa.com. 

Communication — To help keep costs low this is the only newsletter that will be mailed. Other newsletters will be emailed, posted 

on Facebook, our website; foreshillspoa.com and posted on the bulletin board at the pools during warmer months. Block party 

details will be mailed to those residents without email. 

Let us know if your email has changed by contacting us at: comms@ForestHillsPOA.com 

President—Ken Sauers 

440.554.4842 

krs86dls@gmail.com 

Vice President —Jim Rief 

440.821.5617 

jlrief1229@gmail.com 

Secretary—Joyce Osowski 

216.496.6666 

comms@foresthillspoa.com 

(non-Trustee) Treasurer 

Lisa DeSimpelaere 

treasurer@foresthillspoa.com 

Trustee—John Kamenar 

330.220.3388 

kamenar@att.net     

Trustee—Jessica Rundle 

440.292.5543 

mcdrun7@gmail.com 

Trustee—Mike Worsdall 

440.567.6207 

mjworsdall@yahoo.com  

2025 Projects 

• New Entrance Signs 

• Entrance Lighting 

• Pool house doors 

• Fence Gate 

• Refurb Westchester 

motor 

• New Skyview motor 

• Refresh tennis lines 

• Paint pickleball lines 

 

2026 Projects 

• Redo Skyview Pool 

• Replaced cracked  

decking 
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